
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
July 2, 2025 
 
 
 
Minister R. Gauvin 
Minister of Public Safety 
PO Box 6000 
Fredericton, NB 
E3B 5H1 
 
 
 
Re:  Noisy Vehicles 
 
Dear Minister Gauvin, 
 
I am writing today on behalf of the Town of Riverview to request that your department and the 
Government of New Brunswick bring changes to the Motor Vehicle Act , under Section 235(1) to include 
specific decibel levels for vehicle noise and a court-approved instrument to measure such levels. 
 
It is my understanding that your department is currently reviewing this matter and I am encouraged that 
you will join other provinces that have already implemented clearer, enforceable standards and 
measurement tools that will allow policing authorities to effectively mitigate these issues. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mayor Andrew LeBlanc 
Town of Riverview 
 
cc: Riverview Town Council 
 Insp. J. White, Codiac RCMP 
 
 


